Hon Peter Garrett MP

Minister for the Environment, Heritage and the Arts

P.O. Box 6022

House of Representatives

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Mr Garrett

I am writing to you regarding your decision to make the proposed Tillegra Dam project a “controlled action” under the EPBC Act (1999) due to its potential impact on the Hunter Estuary Wetlands. 

I applaud your commitment to protect and better manage our Ramsar wetlands, as you said, after the “poor administration and inaction of the previous government” (2nd February 2009). You have made a commitment to protect important wetlands in Australia, and these must include the Hunter Estuary Wetlands.

Kooragang is considered one of the most important bird study areas in NSW and is an extremely important feeding and roosting site for migratory shorebirds. There have been sightings of 38 bird species at Kooragang and 21 at Shortland that are listed under international treaties and many other species use these sites at a critical stage in their breeding cycle. The Hunter Estuary Wetlands have also been used as a refuge site during inland droughts.

In addition these Wetlands have many characteristics that have been given special significance by Resolution VII: 20 of the Ramsar Convention, for example a freshwater coastal estuarine mangrove-lined creek (in near natural condition), constructed freshwater lagoons (artificial wetlands), mangrove and salt marsh.

As you know, water and its management are key processes to the health of many of our wetlands. Reduced flooding, altered hydrological regimes and reduced supply of suitable water are considered by many to be the key threats to our inland/marine wetlands.

The Williams River is a large contributor to the flows of the Hunter River. Together with the Paterson River they make up 40% of the Hunter River flows. Aquatic ecologist, Dr Keith Bishop tells us that the flows from the Williams River would take on extra significance in times of drought to help mitigate salt-water intrusion.

There’s been little research on the cumulative effect of the proposed Tillegra Dam, with the already large extractions made by Hunter Water from Jerrys Plains and Seaham. This, together with the knowledge gaps of how much water the Hunter Estuary Wetlands actually need (environmental flows), make it imperative that approval is not granted to this project until these matters are thoroughly investigated. 

Hunter Water Corporation has consistently failed to demonstrate a need for the proposed Tillegra Dam and has failed to fully explore and implement alternative water supply solutions.

The precautionary principle must be applied here. I implore you to withhold consent of this project.

Yours sincerely,

